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Dear Rotarians, 

I remember a canoe trip I was on several years ago in Canada.  It was late 
September, the weather was wet, cold and foggy.  I could not see where we were 
going and was bummed the beauty of the area was hidden by the fog.  Then all of 
sudden there was a mammoth moose on the shore.  The day’s toil suddenly 
became well worth the prize of magnificence before my eyes!

Our Rotary club really works hard to raise funds and put those funds toward really 
life changing things in our community and the world.  We need to take time to look 
at the magnificent work Rotary has done for our community and the world.  Thank 
you all for your Service Above Self!!

Last month was busy, especially for Sandy 
Stevenson as she took the lead for Rotary’s 
Oktober Brewfest. It was very well attended! 
The band was spectacular and appreciated 
by all playing 30 minutes past the end of the 
Brewfest.  Dancing was going strong until the 
end.  Many people thanked us for putting on 
such a fun event!  Sandy thinks big and she is 
already thinking bigger for next year! 

It looks like the McConnell Foundation will not 
be able to help fund the Main Street Park 
Shade Structure.  They have not given us the 
final no, and we believe they were looking into 

a way to stretch their guidelines.

However, there are other funding sources out there!  Carol Madison proposed 
through TEACH Inc. for Rotarians to oversee court-ordered community service.  
Volunteer Rotarians can oversee participants performing their community service 
hours and Rotary will be the beneficiary of funds for volunteer service.  More 
details to follow!
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Rotarian for 47 years.  He is a past President of our Club and was the lead on the 
Junior Livestock Sale for many years.  He was a tremendous resource as a 
continuous longstanding Rotary Board Member.  Bobby was active with the City 
Council serving twice as Mayor twice.  He truly lived Service Above Self.  A 
proposal will be coming before the Club to recognize Bobby Ray’s service to our 
community.  Please keep Michelle and Bobby’s family in your thoughts and 
prayers.

With you I stand for the best for our community and the world.


Walt


	 	 	 

Important Dates to Remember


October 21st, 2022 - Modoc Middle School Purple Pinky Dance - watch 
out !  They will be challenging us!


November 14 - ARCF Board Meeting


December 10th, 2022 -  Holiday Tea Fundraiser.  Only 14 tables left, do not 
be left out!  Also think of raffle prizes.  Jeanne Cain is the chair.


December 15th through 17th 2022 - The Block M Basketball 
Tournament.  The committee is getting things lined up.  Dianna Bass is the chair.


February 3, 2023 - Area 12 Foundation Dinner
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Monthly Themes

July - Transition Month


August - Membership & Extension

September - Basic Education and Literacy


October - Economic and Community Development

November - The Rotary Foundation


December - Disease Prevention and Treatment

January - Vocational Service


February  - Peace and Conflict Prevention/Resolution

March - Water and Sanitation


April - Maternal and Child Health

May - Youth Service


June - Rotary Fellowships


Remembering Bobby - You will be missed
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October Brewfest - Fun, Fun Times!
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Dick Read is our Rotarian of 
the Month.  Dick is always 
there to offer a helpful 
hand and to give 
encouragement.  Thank you 
Dick!

Elizabeth Cavasso invited Modoc County CAO Chester 
Robertson to  update us on the many new assets coming to 

the County - like more Broadband!
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Alan and Jeanne’s recent trip to Argentina - to 
visit Inaki and his family!  Our RYE Exchange 

Student!


This morning, at the Ezeiza International Airport 
in Buenos Aires, the blond student in the lower 
right of this photo was wearing a blue dress 
jacket covered with pins. I approached her and 
asked if she was a Rotary Exchange student and 
discovered she and the gal to her right are both 
RYE out-bounds from Michigan and Wisconsin, 
to Argentina. They were both arriving on our 
flight for their exchange. The lady to Jeanne’s 
right is a local Rotarian who coordinates getting 
the inbounds to their respective host families 
and communities. Iñaki exchanged phone 
numbers with the Rotarian in an offer to be of 
any assistance. Gotta love RYE!!

REGL students at Grizzly Creek 
Ranch - coming to visit us soon!
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October 4 Pam Morell

October 11 Elizabeth Cavasso

October 18 Dianna Bass

October 25 Gail Eppler/Assembly/
Board Meeting

November 1 Jim Cavasso

November 8 Sandy Stevenson

November 15 Stephanie Snyder

November 22 DARK

November 29 Dave Pena/Assembly/
Board Meeting

President Walt Davis President - Elect Gail Eppler

Past President Mike Mason Secretaries Dick Read

Paul Dolby

Treasurer Jeanne Cain Directors Alan Cain

Jim Cavasso

Sandy Stevenson

Executive Secretary Elizabeth Cavasso Club Admin Dianna Bass

Community Service Ben Sylvia Foundation Alan Cain

Fundraising Jeanne Cain

Dianna Bass

International Alan Cain

Membership Mike Mason

Sandy Stevenson

Public Relations Carol Sharp

Facebook Dianna Bass Vocational Laine Hoy

Youth Karen Shimamoto

Elizabeth Cavasso

Newsletter Karen Shimamoto

Gold Tournament Mike Mason

Fritz Barclay

Bobby Ray

Fish Derby TBD

Programs Gail Eppler

Alturas Rotary Community 
Foundation Balances 

MODOC ROTARY ENDOWMENT 
$89,932.22


ALTURAS ROTARY 
UNRESTRUCTED 

$81,932.22


ALTURAS ROTARY MONEY 
MARKET 

$5,384.29


TOTAL 
$171,277.64


- SEPTEMBER 30, 2022 


